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Heavy-Duty Team Shelters – Special Notes 

 
 
Removal of Protective Film Covering on Polycarbonate Sheets 

 
• After the shelter has been removed from the truck, the protective film 

covering on both sides of the polycarbonate sheets should be removed as 
soon as possible if the shelters are being stored outside before actually 
using them! 
 

• If a portion of the protective film is between the polycarbonate sheet and 
the shelter frame plate, using a razor blade or utility knife, carefully scribe 
the protective film along the edge of the frame plate.  After it is scribed, you 
should be able to remove the protective film.  If you pull it quickly it comes 
off much easier. 
 

 
Cleaning of Polycarbonate Sheets 

 
• Never use harsh chemicals to clean the polycarbonate sheets.  For 

cleaning, use water or you may use water with a very mild dish soap. 
 

 
Caulking 

 
• Heavy-Duty Team Shelters are not meant to be classified as water-tight. 

The shelters are caulked to help prevent water from dripping inside the 
shelter. Heavy-Duty Team Shelters are caulked on the top and slightly 
down the back – they are not caulked all the way down the entire arch.  We 
provide an extra tube of caulk with your shelter shipment in case you need 
to touch up any areas where the caulking may have separated from the 
frame during transit. Additional caulking may be required to stop any leaks 
that may occur over time. Occasionally the caulk will move when the 
shelters are moved. We recommend you regularly check to see if touch-up 
caulk is needed. 

 
(Continued) 
 

 



 
 

Touch-Up Paint 
 

• We have included a can of spray paint for touchup in case of damage 
during shipping.  It is also important to regularly touch up any painted 
surface that may have been nicked or scratched over time.  
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